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SENATE BILL NO. 11

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Appropriations

Brief*

House  Sub.  for  SB  11  would  direct  the  Secretary  of 
Administration to designate all state employees as essential 
for the purposes of Kansas Administrative Regulation 1-14-
11(a) from June 5, 2015, until sine die for the 2015 legislative 
session.  Essential  employees  are  not  subject  to  either 
emergency or administrative furlough. 

The  bill  would  be  in  effect  upon  publication  in  the 
Kansas Register.

Background

SB 11, as introduced,  would establish the  Scrap Metal 
Theft Reduction Act by adding law and amending existing law 
related  to  scrap  metal  dealer  registration  and  scrap  metal 
sales.  Additionally,  the  bill  would  amend  certain  criminal 
provisions  related  to  scrap  metal  theft.  Provisions  on  this 
topic were passed in the Conference Committee Report on 
HB 2048.

The  House  Appropriations  Committee  removed  the 
contents  of  SB  11,  inserted  provisions  related  to  the 
categorization  of  state  employees,  and  recommended  the 
substitute bill. There was no testimony on the substitute bill.

A fiscal note was not available on the substitute bill.
____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


